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The table below provides a brief overview of recommendations affecting the University of California. 
 
Recommendations Brief Explanation 
• Establish an agreement with the 

University of California for the 
development and operation of a pilot 
project at a defined group of institutions. 
This project needs to be managed 
strategically with the goal of expanding 
it to the entire health care system of the 
new department. 

• Provide a transitional organization that 
will establish contracted health care 
services at the regional and local level in 
areas where the university pilot project is 
not yet operational. 

• Establish a management group with 
members from the new department with 
university involvement to plan and 
implement the transition from current 
operations to the new planned health 
care provision. 

• Establish a Correctional Health Care 
Policy Advisory Committee that includes 
representation from the University of 
California, the health care community, 
and state health officials. 

• Negotiate of an agreement with the UC 
under which the university would 
eventually provide or oversee the 
provision of pharmacy services. 

 

The University of California (UC) is willing to enter a 
dialogue with the Department of Corrections to help 
review and evaluate new approaches that could make 
California's prison health services more efficient and 
effective. UC would enter into these discussions with 
the understanding that it has no plan or ability to 
increase our direct provision of health care to inmates. 
We will work as task force members, committee 
members and consultants on an ad hoc, voluntary 
basis. We would participate in these discussions with 
the understanding that our willingness to examine 
these issues does not presuppose that UC will become 
involved in comprehensive delivery of care to inmates 
on or off site at UC health facilities, or that any of the 
Panel's recommendations for a UC-run pilot project, 
or UC's provision or oversight of prison health 
services are feasible, given the University's primary 
teaching and research mission and our limited 
resources. 

 
 


